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January 2016 
National Assembly for Wales: election 2016
I am writing to you as you prepare your manifesto for the May elections. Our aim is that your manifesto includes our key priorities. These are:

· Equality, human rights and devolution

· Is Wales Fairer? Challenges

In addition, I want to draw your attention to the guidance we have published about the law in relation to free and fair elections. 
Equality, human rights and devolution

We recommend that your election manifesto incorporates the following principle:

Any new devolution settlement should include scope for Wales to enhance UK equality and human rights legislation with additional measures that reflect the devolved context. It should not reduce existing levels of protection.
This would protect the National Assembly’s competence in relation to equality law. It would safeguard the ability of the National Assembly to hold devolved public services to account, while maintaining minimum UK-wide standards.
Is Wales Fairer? challenges
The EHRC’s Is Wales Fairer? report identifies seven key challenges for Wales over the next five years. Clarity on these challenges and collaborative action to address them is essential to the prosperity and well-being of everyone living and working in Wales.
The challenges are major, entrenched inequalities and human rights abuses that will require substantial efforts to reduce them. They are:

1. Close attainment gaps in education.

2. Encourage fair recruitment, development and reward in employment.
3. Improve living conditions in cohesive communities.

4. Increase access to justice and encourage democratic participation.

5. Improve access to mental health services and support people experiencing poor mental health.

6. Prevent abuse, neglect and ill-treatment in care and detention.

7. Eliminate violence, abuse and harassment in the community.
Free and fair elections
Ahead of the election, we want to draw your attention to our guidance ‘Equality and Human Rights Law during an Election Period’ published in 2015.
This guide is for political parties and returning officers. It explains how the legal framework for equality and human rights operates during elections, including freedom of expression. 

We would welcome the opportunity to discuss our election priorities with you. If you would find that helpful, please let us know.
Yours sincerely, 
Ann Beynon,

Commission for Wales, Equality and Human Rights Commission 
